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It is the goal of SOHACC to educate and train both horse and driver to the highest stan-

dards of safety possible, in order to ensure a pleasant, happy, and trouble-free experience 

in driving. 

 It is that time of year to renew our memberships.  Forms 

are included in this edition of the newsletter. It is also that time of 

year when we can find new members, or even some former ones 

who might be interested in joining up again.  

 The last couple of years have been challenging to clubs 

such as ours, and to many other organizations and businesses as 

everyone has tried to navigate around all of the COVID-19 related 

issues.  We have all tried to figure out what was the right thing to 

do in order to keep everyone safe from this awful virus.  Did we 

get it all figured out—probably not.  There were hits and misses 

along the way, but as was said, we were just trying to figure it out.

 In an attempt to figure out how we can proceed with our 

club and its activities, we are working on putting together a full 

year’s worth of events both local and away but close enough to 

get to.  We want to have fun with our horses and to mingle with 

our friends, but we should also be safe.  So, if you have some 

ideas to add to the calendar of activities, please speak up. 

 In an effort to keep the club activities going, there are sev-

eral fun events being discussed (see “Looking Forward to 2022” 

in this edition) as well as local events both new and traditional. 

 We want all of our membership to be able to participate, 

and no one will criticize those who do practice social distancing 

or choose to wear a mask.  YOU must feel that you are doing 

what you can to feel safe and to help keep others safe, but our 

events are not open to you unless you are a member, so we are 

urging one and all to renew, rejoin after some time off, and en-

courage interested parties to join us as well.  You could even kick-

start a membership by making it a Christmas, Hanukkah, birthday, 

or whatever reason gift! 

SEE YOU IN 2022!  

How to Contact Us 
 

Email:  Michael@trentofarm.com 

 
Facebook:  Southern Oregon Horse 

and Carriage Club—the real one 

 
Website:  www.sohacc.org 

 

USPS: P.O. Box 7584 
            Klamath Falls, OR 97602 
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Items and Services for Sale 
Ads for current club members are free.  Non-member ads should be submitted to the Board for ap-

proval.  Items and services must be horse-related. 

 

Pricing for Non-member ads: 

$30 for 6 issues 

$50 for 12 issues 

FOR SALE 

 
BITS: 

Half cheek snaffle, 4 1/2ò  $10.00 

Half cheek snaffle, 5ò  $10.00 

Kimberwicke, 4 1/2ò  $10.00 

Pelham, 4 3/4ò  $10.00 

D ring broken snaffle, 4 3/4ò  $10.00 

 

OTHER: 

Carriage foot warmer   $40.00 

Contact Kathy Graves at 530-842-5636  

or via email at 

kgraves@4fast.net 

 

SOHACC Calendar 2022 Preview 

Tentative Schedule 

January 19:  Membership meeting 

February 16: online seminar on wagon trains 

March 19: play day? Location? 

April 15-16: Pacific Overland Auction 

May 6-8: Scott Valley Wagon Train tune-up 

May 14: Harnessing Clinic, Yreka Fairgrounds 

June 4-11: Hwy 50 Wagon Train 

June 10-12: Western States Horse Expo 

June 19: Father’s Day Car and Carriage Show 

July 20: Club meeting at Jacobus Horse Park 

Aug. 20: Buggies in the Basin 

September: McCloud Drive 

Oct.2 2: Despooking Clinic 

Nov. 16: Club meeting 

Dec. 18: Christmas Party 

Looking Forward to 2022 
 

Events to consider for club participation which could 

involve bringing horses, offering driving clinics, 

bringing our club booth: 

 

April 15-16: Pacific Overland Auction (rescheduled 

from October 2021), McMinnville, Oregon. 

 

June 4-11: Hwy 50 Wagon Train.  Placerville, CA 

https://www.hwy50wagontrain.com 

 

June 10-12: Western States Horse Expo, Murieta 

Equestrian Center, Rancho Murieta,, California. 

MORE FOR SALE: 

 
BITS: 

 

Two 5ò fancy loose cheek 

Bits.  Quality.  Imported heavy 

bits, never used.  $60 each. 

 

 

 

Contact Gale Emmons at 

541-850-3287 

or via email at  

goldponyusa@yahoo.com 

2022 Officers and Committee Chairs 

 
Cliff Lantz, President  Edie Brown-Vieyra, Media/Outreach 

Faris (Hap) King, VP, Events Gale Emmons, Education   

Breanna Clark, Secretary  Judi Dunn, Newsletter 

Kerry Davis, Treas./Membership Lenayah King, Historian 

Michael Wakefield, Past-President 
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From the Editor 

 My temporary term as the newsletter editor ends with the December 2021 
issue, but the newsletter will be in the very capable hands of Judi Dunn beginning 
with the January edition. 
 
 It really helps anyone doing a club newsletter if club members would submit 
articles, photos, ideas, ÅÔÃȢ ÓÏ ÔÈÅ ÅÎÔÉÒÅ ÔÈÉÎÇ ÉÓÎȭÔ ÌÅÆÔ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ ÅÄÉÔÏÒ ÁÌÏÎÅ ÔÏ ÄÏȢ  You 
may not think that a photograph of your horse, mule, pony caked in mud is 
interesting to anyone but you, but it would be fun to post those ɀ we can laugh at it 
because we have all experienced it and our equines always seem to look so proud of 
themselves!  There are even several Facebook pages devoted to photos and videos 
of just that sort of thing - freshly bathed horses rolling in mud; horses, donkeys, 
ponies or mules, found inside the feed or tack room feeling absolutely NO guilt 
about having done so; donkeys playing with noisy toys that send the nearby horses 
fleeing for their lives!   
 
 Maybe you have a wonderful photograph of you and your turnout at a show - 
we would love to see those.  If you attended a drive, event or show out of our 
geographic area, a write-up and a couple of photos from it would be interesting to 
include in our newsletter.  If you read about fun activities other clubs are doing, 
share those with us.  ) ȰÂÏÒÒÏ×ÅÄȱ ÔÈÅ ÂÉÎÇÏ ÇÁÍÅ ÉÄÅÁ ×Å ÄÉÄ ÆÒÏÍ ÁÎÏÔÈÅÒ ÃÁÒÒÉÁÇÅ 
driving club because it seemed like a fun idea while we were trying to figure out 
what to do in the presence of COVID-19.   I got permission from a CAA presenter 
during one of the CAA online get-togethers to post that photo of the beautiful 
ÃÁÒÒÉÁÇÅ ÉÎ ÌÁÓÔ ÍÏÎÔÈȭÓ ÎÅ×ÓÌÅÔÔÅÒ ɉÔÈÅ ÁÎÓ×ÅÒ is in this edition).  There is no lack of 
ideas or resources, but the editor cannot know all of them.  Your participation helps. 
 
 We also have club members who have a tremendous knowledge and/or 
catalog of experiences that would make interesting reading.  Their knowledge and 
experience would certainly enhance our newsletter and would also help us get to 
know them better.  The articles from some of the mule owners about their 
experiences with mules happened because I asked them if they would be willing to 
submit something.  Those articles and photos were wonderful additions to the 
newsletters.  Maybe there is a topic that could be announced so people could write 
up their experiences (parades, first-time harnessing and hitching experiences, 
sleighing, farm work, highlighting breeds represented in our club, etc.).  If you have 
ideas or an experience to share, please contact the editor to see if it would be 
ÓÏÍÅÔÈÉÎÇ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÉÎÃÌÕÄÅÄ ÉÎ Á ÆÕÔÕÒÅ ÅÄÉÔÉÏÎȢ  $ÏÎȭÔ ÂÅ ÓÈÙȢ 
 
 Think about it.  Help Judi with the newsletter by submitting something once 
in awhile.  I am sure she would appreciate it.  I know I did when I received articles 
and photos to include.  4ÈÅÒÅ ÉÓ ÁÎ ÏÌÄ ÓÁÙÉÎÇ ÔÈÁÔ ÓÔÉÌÌ ÁÐÐÌÉÅÓȡ Ȱ-ÁÎÙ ÈÁÎÄÓ ÍÁËÅ 
light work."  
 



2022  Membership Application  

Check Membership:  _____ Individual $25    _____ Family $35    ______Newsletter only $15 
 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------  
 
Name(s):  _____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address:   _____________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City:  ____________________________________________  State:  ____________    Zip:   _________________________ 
 
Email:   ________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone:   _______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
                     (area code)    (number) 
 
Please list any children and their ages in a Family Membership:  _____________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Member Names and Birthday Months (optional): _________________________________________________ 
 
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Please deliver the club newsletter by:_______  Email             _______  Mail 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 
Signature of adult:  __________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Southern Oregon Horse and 
Carriage Club 

 
P. O. Box  7584 

Klamath Falls, Oregon 97602 

The Southern Oregon Horse and Carriage Club is a group of carriage driving enthusiasts.  Members enjoy 
participating in a wide variety of year-round fun activities involving all equine types.  Meetings and 
activities are scheduled monthly via electronic access and/or on site. 

Make checks out to:  SOHACC 
 

Mail forms and payment to:  
 

Kerry Davis  
915 Pencil Road 

Alturas, CA 96101  

Complete liability form on the next page.  Submit with application. 
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SOUTHERN OREGON HORSE and CARRIAGE CLUB 
 

WAIVER OF LIABILITY FORM IN CONFORMANCE TO REQUIREMENTS OF OREGON 
(/23%-!.ȭ3 ,)!"),)49 !#4 /Ȣ2Ȣ3 ȢΥ χτȢϊόϋ ɀ 697 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
I THE UNDERSIGNED recognize that there is the inherent risk of injury or death in any 
equine activity including but not limited to riding, driving, as a passenger in any horse-
drawn vehicle, as a competitor in any equine activity or event or as a helper, groom or any 
other assistant in any equine activity.  THEREFORE: in accordance with the Oregon 
(ÏÒÓÅÍÁÎȭÓ ,ÉÁÂÉÌÉÔÙ !ÃÔ /Ȣ 2Ȣ 3Ȣ ΠσπȢφψχ ɀ 697: 
 
I/We, the undersigned by acknowledging the inherent risks involved in any equine activity 
agree to fully assume those risks for myself and/or my minor children.  I release and hold 
harmless any and all equine facilities, horse owners and their agents and employees, equine 
clubs or organizations, corporations or sponsors of equine events who could be held liable 
to me or my heirs or assigns for damages.  I/we agree to adhere to all the rules and 
procedures provided by the Southern Oregon Horse and Carriage Club by-laws and 
personnel.  FURTHERMORE:  Acknowledging risks inherent to equine activity I certify that I 
and my family, including any minor children, are physically capable and competent in 
participating in equine activities. 
 
I/We fully understand that the provider of horses for equine activity, equine professionals, 
event sponsors and clubs, ranch or equine facility proprietors reserve the right at their sole 
discretion to refuse service or participation in equine activity to any person(s) who he/she 
judges to be incapable or incompetent to participate in equine activity.. 
 
I/We have read, understand and accept the terms and conditions stated herein and 
acknowledge that this Waiver of Liability Agreement becomes immediately effective and 
binding upon the signatory and any of the minor children listed in this Waiver of Liability 
Form. 

 
 

List names and ages of minor children participating in equine activity: 
 
____________________________________________________   age ______________________________ 
 
____________________________________________________   age ______________________________ 
 
 
____________________________________________________   age ______________________________ 
 
 
Signed:  _________________________________________________________  Date:  _____________________ 
  Adult/family member/parent or guardian  
 
Signed:  _________________________________________________________  Date:  _____________________ 
  Adult/family member/parent or guardian  



Southern Oregon Horse And Carriage Club 

November General Meeting 

November 17, 2021 

 

In Attendance: Cornelius Janssen, Sharon Quillen, Autumn Clark, Lenayah King, 

Breanna Clark, Kathy Graves, Kerry Davis, Cliff Lantz, Joe Emmons, Gale Emmons, 

Michael Wakefield, Judi Dunn, Carolyn Decker 

Meeting called to Order at 6:35pm. 

Cliff Lantz read the Mission Statement. 

Judi Dunn made a motion to accept the October Minutes as written, Sharon Quillen 

2nd the motion. No vote was taken. 

4ÒÅÁÓÕÒÅÒȭÓ 2ÅÐÏÒÔȡ 

Beginning Balance:  $4,271.57 Income: $205.00  

Expenses: $250.00 Ending Balance:  $4,226.37 

*ÕÄÉ $ÕÎÎ ÍÁÄÅ Á ÍÏÔÉÏÎ ÔÏ ÁÃÃÅÐÔ ÔÈÅ 4ÒÅÁÓÕÒÅÒȭÓ 2ÅÐÏÒÔȟ #ÏÒÎÅÌÉÕÓ *ÁÎÓÓÅÎ ςnd the 

motion. No vote taken. 

Committee Reports  

Bylaws Committee Judi will email new bylaws out to all the members. 

Education Committee Gale has nothing to report at this time, Wagon Train 

presentation to be given at end of meeting. 

Media Committee Kathy has given Edie and Judi all items related to Media and 

Newsletter for upcoming year. 

Outreach Committee Cornelius spoke to a prospective new member at De-Spooking 

Clinic and had hoped they would attend tonight meeting. 

Historian Lenayah has been putting all prior Newsletters and Media into notebook. 

Old Business 

Website: Has been delayed to designer having surgery. A Get Well card is being sent 

out. 

Christmas Party will be held December 12, 2021 at Midland Community Center in 

Midland, Oregon. Beginning at Noon. There is a $150.00 rental fee and $150.00 

Deposit fee due. Michael Wakefield made a motion to pay both the rental and 

deposit fees for Christmas Party, Cornelius Janssen 2nd the motion. Motion carried. 

Continued next page 



2022 Events  

Late April or Mid May Kathy spoke about having a Harness Clinic at Siskiyou County 

Fairgrounds. Michael Wakefield made a motion to hold the clinic, Autumn Clark 2nd 

the motion. Motion carried. 

Early Childhood Intervention will be December 10, 2021. Carriage Ride Event will 

ÂÅ ÈÅÌÄ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÓÃÈÏÏÌ ÌÏÃÁÔÅÄ ÏÎ 3ÕÍÍÅÒȭÓ ,ÁÎÅȢ .ÅÅÄ σ ÖÅÈÉÃÌÅÓ ÁÎÄ ω ÈÅÌÐÅÒÓ ÔÏ 

attend event weather permitting. 1st Group will be from 10 ɀ 11:30 am. And 2nd 

Group will be from 1 ɀ 2:30pm. 

Lassen County Fair in Susanville, CA. July 20 ɀ 24. Looking to have some Driving 

Classes at their horseshow. Would like to see at least 5 participants to proceed with 

a class being held. More details to follow in future. 

Good of the Order 

White Elephant gift exchange will be held at Christmas Party. 

Carriage Club will no longer be hosting future De-Spooking Clinics. But will give 

promotional support only in these events. 

Educational Program  

Gale Emmons gave a presentation and handout packet about attending and riding / 

ÄÒÉÖÉÎÇ ÏÎ Á Ȱ7ÁÇÏÎ 4ÒÁÉÎȱȢ 3ÈÅ ÄÉÓÃÕÓÓÅÄ ÒÕÌÅÓȟ ÊÏÂ ÄÅÓÃÒÉÐÔÉÏÎÓȟ ÅÑÕÉÐÍÅÎÔ ÌÉÓÔȟ 

and rider, wagon, carriage, cart placement on train and gave information on past 

wagon train experiences. There are very few of these types of events left today, and 

that they are a lot of fun but not for the faint of heart or unconditioned horses, 

drivers, riders. Great job Gale! 

Elections  

2022 Election Slate of Officers 

President  Cliff Lantz 
Vice President Faris (Hap) King 
Secretary  Breanna Clark 
Treasurer  Kerry Davis 
Media/Outreach Edie Brown-Vieyra 
Education  Gale Emmons 
 
Non-Board positions 
Newsletter  Judi Dunn 
Historian  Lenayah King 
Michael Wakefield made a motion to accept the slate of positions, Kathy Graves 2nd 

the motion. Motion carried. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:29 pm. Next meeting will be January 19, 2022 at 6:30pm at a 

place to be determined later. 

Respectfully submitted by Carolyn Decker, Secretary 



 

 

 

Christmas Party 
December 12, 2021 

noon 

 

Place: Midland Community Center 

 

Bring a potluck dish and a white elephant gift for the gift ex-

change 

 

There will be no ZOOM for this event. 

 

 

 

 

Submissions for the January Newsletter: 

Send to Judi Dunn 

lastrodeocowboy1@yahoo.com 

 

Answer:  Did you notice the curve in the pole?  Why did they do that?  Well, this coach uses a postillion 

rider on the near-side wheel horse.  The curve in the pole is to accommodate the rider’s leg without 

bruising or crushing it.  Apparently with vehicles where a straight pole is used, the postillion rider wears 

a steel boot that goes up almost to the knee on that inside leg to protect it from the pressure of the pole.  

Smart, huh?!      

 Photo courtesy and permission of: Gösta Kylsberg 


